IDCTA Board Meeting
Minutes for June 4, 2019 Meeting

Attendees (representing a quorum):
Brittany, Cecelia, Cindy, Emma, Fatima, Heather, Katie, Lil, Linda, Mary Jo, Molly, Sara, 
Missing: Allison, Michael 

Meeting (via conference call) started at 7:03 p.m.:
· 5/7/19 minutes approved with no changes (Lil moved to approve; Fatima seconded).
· Treasurer report– Michael: no report at this time.
· VP of Dressage–Fatima:
· Western Dressage Clinic - June 29 and 30. We will need to set up a dressage arena Sunflower will be there to help. Sunflower will provide have food available for a charge. The format would be a ride-a-test or a straight lesson depending on the skill of the participant. Molly will bring the venue contract to the Dressage Committee meeting next Monday and she will send Heather information about the clinic so that Heather can add it to Facebook, 
· Barn Liaison - Molly will set up a meeting with the barn ambassadors in the next 2 weeks.
· Next Dressage Committee meeting is on 6/10/19 at Equestrian Events (Mario will make dinner for us) - all are welcome.
· June Shows – Molly  Scott Peterson cannot come to the show and was replaced with Marilyn Heath from Florida).  Cassidy can take photographs on Sunday, but we still need a photographer for Friday and Saturday.  We need more volunteers so Molly will send out an eblast asking for volunteers. Sponsorships are going well; so far, we have 86 or 87 sponsorships. We are trying to get to 100. The Western Dressage riders will need to be in a separate barn, show rings and warm up rings from those participating in the  Rated Dressage show.
· VP of Eventing\YR/Pony club - Alison: not present.
· Membership – Lil:  we currently have 265 members (vs. 236 last month).
· Grants – Katie: Emma applied for a grant to ride with Lilo Fore that was approved.
· Communications – Heather will call Molly tomorrow with an update.
· Schooling Shows/Year-end awards – Cecelia: there have been about 6 schooling shows already and we have put the results from 1 in the Scribe.
· Educational/social Committee –Brittany: will discuss some ideas at the Dressage Committee next Monday.
Other Topics
· Membership number - when a new member receives an email acknowledgement, it does not include their member number - Brittany will send an example to Mary Jo, who will revise the format to include the member number in the email.
· No board meeting in July, next one will be in August.
· Sara graciously agreed to chair the annual banquette.
· USDF annual convention meeting - let Molly know if you want to go, we can subsidize trip costs by dividing the budget of $2,000 among those attending.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Emma graciously agreed to chair the election committee. Unfortunately Emma cannot do it and we are loking for another chairperson.  If your position is due to expire at the end of the year, please let Emma and/or Molly know if you want to re-run for your position. Lil, Emma, Heather, Cindy, Katie, Cecelia and Sara are up for reelection

Meeting adjourned at 7:34p.m. (Emma moved that we adjourn and Fatima seconded)
